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 January-March 2024 
This first quarter of 2024 has been exciting. In January our first Grandbaby was born. Our 
son Colton and His wife Caylin gave birth to Elaina Joy on January 17th. Our home church 
bought tickets for Tammy to go to America to see them. It was a great blessing. While in 
America, Tammy visited our other children and had some doctor visits. Charlie, Clay, and I 
have remained in Mongolia.  

Over the past few months, the church has had several visitors. We are grateful for our church 
members who are inviting their friends and family. One of our teens in the English service 
has 4 of her friends from school come. Two of these young men have returned multiple 
times. Neither are Christians but have many questions. Please pray they will receive Christ. 
Another of our men in the Mongolian service brought a friend who enjoyed our services and 
asked if he could come back without making any commitments. We pray he will hear and 
understand his need for Christ. We have had two other families visiting that have come 
looking for a church home. God is working and we are excited to see what He will do. Please 
pray for these people and that our church will continue to reach people and grow. 

Our teen group has had a couple of activities, In January we had a sledding activity and in 
March we had a game night activity. We have a young Mongolian couple who are helping us 
with the youth group. We are excited for them to continue to grow in their leadership and 
teaching. They had their first baby in February. Please pray for this area of ministry and the 
growth of our leaders. 

In February Tsagaan Sar was celebrated. This is Mongolia’s biggest holiday. It is three days 
of visiting family and friends in their homes. It is tradition to wear Mongolian traditional 
clothing and eat certain food while visiting. Me and the boys were invited to visit a couple of 
homes during this time. After this Holiday, the Bible College’s new semester started. We 
have now just finished the mid-term test. Please pray for the students and staff. Please pray 
that God would send us more students. 

I continue to teach English at a school here. My program will end at the beginning of May. 
By mid-May our partners, Cameron and Hannah Scmutzler, will return to America for their 
first furlough. They are a blessing to us and the ministry. They are an important part of the 
ministry here. Please be praying for them as they prepare for their furlough. Also pray that 
God will give me wisdom about how to cover everything in their absence. 

Tammy was scheduled to return to Mongolia in March. Unfortunately, she had a medical 
issue that came up. She has since been to the doctors and we know what the problems are and 
have a treatment plan. Prayerfully she should return by the end of May. Please pray for us 
and her.  

Thank you again for your prayers and support. 

The Weber Family 
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